
 
The board held a regular meeting on July 7, 2014 at the township building.  At 7 PM, Jay Clark-
President called the meeting to order.  The following also were present: Trustees- Dave Lang and 
Jeremy Saling;  Fiscal Officer- Molly Long ,Road Worker-Rick Johnson, resident Kenneth Johnson 
and Madison Township Trustee-Karen Barger. 
  
The trustees signed the approved minutes from the previous meeting. 
 
 
Old Business 
Saling- None 
Lang- Gave Rick a to do list before road paving.  Trustees discussed and compared the differences 
between a new Ford truck and a Dodge 5500 class 5 truck.  They agreed to go check them out on a 
rainy day soon. 
Clark- Stated that Pleasant Chapel at Metheny’s needs a new culvert before paving. 
 
New Business 
Saling-Took a call from Steve Allen of Parr Rd. re: a new driveway culvert that trustees will install. 
Lang-  Took a call from Schoedinger Funeral Home in Columbus re: a headstone that he took a 
picture of and emailed to them. 
Clark-Took a call from a Blue Jay Rd. resident re: a fence and he will return the call.  Reported that he 
and Rick fixed numerous resident’s driveways, with his own tractor, that had washed out due to all the 
rain. 
 
Public Comment- None 
Roads- Rick reported Durapatching on Fairmount and Parr and getting a load of mulch for the 
playground. 
Safety- Saling took a call from Jim Grady of Ritchey Rd. that the intersection of Ritchey and Blue Jay 
needed mowed, Rick mowed it and blew a tire.  Saling will refer all such calls to the county as Blue 
Jay is county road and they are not doing much mowing this year. 
Zoning- The Inspector reported taking 5 phone calls and issued one permit for a new build @ 9315 
Hirst Rd. since last meeting.  The trustees held a hearing and passed a Junk Motor Vehicle resolution 
for the removal of the junk truck at 11161 Flintridge Rd. 
 
Fiscal Officer-Long-  Read the 2 resolutions authorizing the auditor to supply the township with 
figures for the road and bridge and fire levy 3 year renewals. Trustees passed both resolutions. 
Trustees also discussed the condition of the building and cleaning being done and possibility of a 
maintenance person. 
 
Payments in the amount of $ 11,985.67 were made. 
  
A motion to pay the bills was made by Lang, seconded by Saling. Vote unanimous. 
A motion to adjourn was made by Saling, seconded by Clark. Vote unanimous. 
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